CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 29th July 2020 at 8pm online on the Zoom platform.
Present:  Councillors, Juliet Davies (Chair), Peter Jones, Lee Kemp, Tim Corvin, Joan Lherbier, Paul Wright, Ellie White, Alan Booth & Derek Keen
In attendance:  Mr B Damerell (Clerk), Councillor Birchley, Councillor MacBean
	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Apologies

Received from Councillors 

	

	2.
	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 24th June 2020

The minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meeting held on 24th June 2020

	

	3.
	Declarations of interest

Cllr Davies & Cllr Kemp declared an interest for the planning items on Pednor Cottages. 

	

	4.
	Notification of Any Other Urgent Business

· None

	

	5.
	Questions from members of the public
·  None

	

	6.
	Update from County Councillors
· Cllr MacBean updated that the Planning committee was continuing. She also confirmed that Chesham parking charges will be back in force from August 2020.  There will be a one day closure in Pednor for sewage works. There will also be a road closure for two weeks in Pednor with a diversion through Chartridge while there will also be a road closure in Chartridge. Cllr MacBean has asked for the road works in Chartridge to be delayed until after church street has reopened. 

· A brand new pipe is going in in Pednor as the current pipe is broken. Cllr MacBean is also pushing to have the road treated from Church street all the way down and for a new surface.

	

	7.
	Matters arising
1. Community Boards – Cllr Lherbier confirmed that she attended the Community Board. Lot of discussion on sub groups and problems caused by the pandemics. The priorities were Chesham resistance to flooding and HS2. Colin Sulley is leading the sub-group on HS2, but at present all information HS2 has gone quiet. The Chesham neighbourhood plan has been discussed. This is looking into creating a plan for future housing and development. The Village forum has been created and held its first meeting at which Cllr Davies and the clerk were present. This was created as it was felt it is important for villages to have a voice with particular issues that primaily affect villages as these can be overshadowed by larger town matters. The contact details for Dave Roberts, Senior Officer for the highways team, has been put in the notes of the village forum for villages to contact in regards to speeding.

	

	8.

(a)
	Matters for Discussion

Lockdown/Coronet WhatsApp groups – This is currently continuing as it is. It has been proposed that going forward that this be taken over by the residents association. 

	

	(b)
(c)


	Road closures / speeding updates – Speeding – Cllr Kemp asked if the roads are checked once they are complete. Cllr MacBean confirmed there is a Highways inspector. If any problems noticed then contact one of the County Councillors who will contact the Highways Inspector. There have been no notification of road closures in the parish. Cllr MacBean to check with Highways Team.
Speeding through the village – Cllr Lherbier has been recruiting volunteers for the sentinel speed watch. Cllr MacBean also confirmed she had recruited a number of volunteers. Cllr Keen stated that he had witnessed a car speeding through the village. It was reported to Les Roach to follow up. Cllr MacBean confirmed this has been a major issue and are trying to put in measures to track speeding drivers. Clerk to add to the website.

	

	(d)
	Franklin Field playground – Councillor Davies confirmed there was no update. Cllr Jones reported prior to the meeting that he was still trying to arrange a meeting with the relevant parties to discuss the transfer of ownership. Cllr Booth had a complaint from a resident in regards to the grass cutting. There was also a large number of rubbish behind the pavilion, graffiti, dog poo bags etc. The hedges on the field side are causing some concern with the residents. Cllr White stated that she would prioritise these and possibly try to arrange this for end of August. Cllr White has spoken to the Cricket club about the grass cutting and putting pressure on them to get this done. Possibly look to a working party to come together to clear this rubbish. Clerk to contact cricket club in regards to the rubbish.  Cllr MacBean suggested sending any issues around the field and cricket club for her to raise as well. 

	

	(e)
(f)

(g)

(h)

(i)
8.
	Braid Wood Bridleway – The bridleway is still in the same state awaiting clearance. Clerk to chase with Bucks.
Noticeboards – Clerk has been in contact with EMKA to order new sets of keys.
MVAS replacement battery – Clerk confirmed that the invoice had been received but not the battery. This appears to have been delivered to the wrong address. Clerk chasing this up.
Progress of website – Clerk to confirm with Peter on website to write the article in regards to the Chartridge residents association. Clerk also to look into the possibility of linking a new Parish Council email address to the website.
Parish sustainability – Been in contact with Vicki Mistry, had a report covering Haddenham Parish Council. Find passionate people to start the process and then perhaps encourage others to join. Encouraging people to plant trees, look at alternative fuel sources. Look at areas where primary impacts could be a s a parish. Look at impacts on eco systems for wildlife / insects. Make a list of prioritise, and then look at reaching out to the community for volunteers who might be interested in aspects. Town council looking to have links with communities, eg cycle routes and work with parishes to progress and promote these. Grants are potentially coming in for temporary and then permanent cycle routes. Looking at green energy switch campaign. Look to have interaction with locals and villages on the website. Promote organisations like the Chesham kitchens and look at ways to reduce water uses. Draw up a plan Councillors Corvin and Booth & Wright to work together for proposals.
Planning
	BD


	
	
	

	
	Decisions for noting
· None


	

	
	New applications considered

The Parish Council considered the following applications and, where applicable, AGREED comments for submission to CDC:
Case Number
Property
Proposal
PC Decision
Bucks Decision
PL/20/2159/FA
1 Pednor Cottage, Pednor
Replacement of windows and timber cladding
Object
Awaiting decision
PL/20/1537/SA
Lodhi Farms, Old Sax Lane, Chartridge
Certificate of Lawfulness for a proposed change of use of two existing portacabins to a single dwelling.
Object
Awaiting decision
PL/20/1569/FA

Grange Farm, Chartridge

Conversion of former Turkey Barn to form 2 dwellings (Use Class C3). Erection of ancillary garage building, with associated access and landscaping. Change of permitted use of small barn at Grange Farm from separate dwelling to domestic outbuilding ancillary to Grange Farm Barn

Neutral

Awaiting Decision

PL/20/1632/FA

Pednor Vale Farm

Single storey side extension

Neutral 
Conditional permission

PL/20/1927/FA

1 Pednor Cottage, Pednor

Timber-clad outbuilding

Object
Awaiting Decision
PL/20/2097/AGN and PL/20/2105/AGN

Lower Hundridge Farm, Hyde End

Agricultural Barns

Neutral
Awaiting Decision

PL/20/1834/FA
378 Chartridge Lane
Demolition of existing garage and construction of new double garage to front, part first storey side extension, part ground storey side and rear extension, extension to existing side canopy, etc
Neutral
Awaiting Decision

	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Appeals

None.


	

	
	Any other planning matters

None

	

	9.
	Finance

	

	(a)

(b)


	Internal Audit 2019/20 – The Audit is still being checked due to need for bank statements for the Natwest account and the Nationwide accounts.
Budget monitoring 2020/21
The finances up to 30 June 2020 were distributed and confirmed by all present. The clerk also suggested adding in a level of internal control. One Cllr would every quarter check a random sample of invoices, cheque stubs and bank statements along with the finance spreadsheet. Cllr Wright volunteered to take on this responsibility.
Bank balances: 30 June 2020

Lloyds Treasurer: £14,815.06

Savings Account: £226.28
New invoices for payment

The following payments were agreed and cheques signed:

(i) A1 Contractors: £798 – Cheque 925

	

	10.
	Any other business

· No further business
Date of next meeting

Wednesday 9 September 2020 at 8pm online meeting

	



There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 9.45pm
Signed ………………………………………………………………………                   Date ……………………………………….
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